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Blessings Family,  
 
I am currently stationed in the mission field of Cartagena, Colombia. There has 
been a lot of planning and organizing leading up to this trip.  Soon we will be 
receiving our students from our 5-month evangelistic Boot Camp and seeing them 
practice what they’ve learned.  
 
Wherever we go, whatever we do, we see God’s hand working in miracles, 
salvation, and divine appointments.  We are completely dependent upon God for 
salvation is of Him.    
 
Thank you, precious partners, for your faithfulness. We always thank God and 



	

mention you in our prayers. 
 
Steven Koko 

  

	

	

Colombia 

The CFC Team and  
Bootcamp Students  

Together on a Mission! 

	

	  

The quest for souls continues, and we are ready for a new assignment! For the next 
2 weeks, a team of evangelists and Boot Camp students will be in the city of 
Cartagena, Colombia to announce the Good News of the Kingdom to prostitutes, 
homeless people, orphans, indigenous people, and prisoners.  We will also be 
ministering to the YWAM missionary base and a few churches.  
 
For the past 5 months, our Boot Camp students have been trained in the area of 
evangelism and discipleship. Many of them will be joining us on this trip and will 
put into practice what they’ve learned.  



	

 
We are excited and expectant for many to accept Jesus during these outreaches! 
Please support us in prayer for a great harvest! 

	

	

Panama 

Something Special 
is Happening in El Valle 

	

	  

Jesus is making His name known amongst the people! The food distribution, the 
evangelism, the work with the youth, and weekly Bible studies are having an effect 
on people’s lives in El Valle. 
 
A House Of Healing  
 
We are entering the first stages of something special, the mission house which has 
become a house of healing. People knock on Nick and Zulmy’s door to receive 
Jesus, the tormented to receive freedom, and the sick have started coming to their 
house to ask for prayers of healing. God is showing His power, and lives are being 
transformed. This month Nick and Zulmy opened their home up for Sunday 



	

services, where people from the different Bible studies come together to worship 
and connect. This Sunday will be their third service. 
 
They bought a baptism pool and chairs to host the people and are currently praying 
for a building in the Main Street of town where many more can attend. 
 
We believe whole families will come to Jesus and receive healing and deliverance. 
They also continue to distribute hundreds of bags of food to those in need and to 
minister the Word of God to those who are hungry for more. 
  

 


